PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Greetings Fellow DGCers:

This June is turning out to be a whirl wind of activities for DGC members! I'm very
happy with the enthusiasm I’ve seen at our activities and hope everyone can hang in
there through the end of the month! Not to worry though, July is shaping up to be a
pretty mellow month.

Due to bad weather the Friday of Memorial Weekend, the Friends of the Library book
sale was postponed to Saturday June 2nd. Didn’t seem to bother the volunteers who
didn’t even blink at the change of plans, nor did it bother the book shoppers. They
raised over $500!

Thank you Lexa for organizing our tour of the Sherwood Demonstration Garden and the
Master Gardeners who lead the tours and answered as many questions as they could.
It was a nice day — not too hot. Lunch and the meeting at Danette’s Pub was fun and
delicious! We had an excellent turn out for both.

For those of you who were skeptical about the garden club hosting a corn hole
tournament, you had every right to be! Fortunately, we were lucky to have a group
from Jack Russell Brewery who really wanted this tournament to happen so they kindly
took it out of my hands. They did everything from teach me how to organize a round-
robin tournament to actually going out and getting people to participate. We had 8
teams including our very own Carol and Bob Game, me, and Jean Jay’s husband Rick
— who incidentally ended up being on the winning team (sandbagger!). And we raised
$120 for the club! Due to popular demand, we will be hosting the second annual DGC
corn hole tournament next year at Wagon Train!

Thank you Sandra Morgan for organizing the library clean up last Wednesday. An angel
had shown up before we got there and made our task much easier. There was still lots
to do - we stuffed 9 bags of debris in addition to the 2 green carts. If you have a
chance, check out the library landscaping. It’s beautiful!



I would like to spotlight one of our members: Jean Jay has gone out of her way to
provide a program for the Super Seniors called “Get Up and Move!” It’s every
Thursday from 11-12 at the Community Center and is a wonderful way to get a good
stretch and some movement into your life. | highly recommend it!

Don’t forget the month is not over and we still have 2 activities - the cleaning of the
shed on Monday the 18th at 9:30 and the huge rummage sale on Saturday the 23rd.
Carol is asking us to be there by 5:30 (am) to set up for a 7:00 opening in the
Community Center parking lot. It should be great fun!

Nouna Paé;

Attachments: Minutes from the June meeting
Information Flyer for the July meeting

Calendar of Activities

Monday, June 18th: 9:30 am - Clean out the storage shed at the Community Center.
Norma Ray is coordinating.

Thursday, June 21st: Barn Quilt Trail Tour. This is being coordinated by Norma Ray.
The tour is currently full but if you are interested in going, I'd be happy to put you on the
waiting list. The tour will begin at 10:00 at the park and ride at Missouri Flat and will end
around 5 so be prepared for a full day! The van will pick up the Pollock Pines folks at
9:15 in the CVS parking lot. Don’t forget your tea hats!

Saturday, June 23rd: DGC Rummage Sale. Community Center Parking Lot. Meet at
5:30 am to set up for a 7 am opening. We will finish at 1. Carol Game is coordinating.
Carol is looking for clothing, household items and furniture. If you need help hauling
your stuff, contact Norma. Janel will take unsold clothing to her church.

Tuesday, July 10th: Craft Team meeting - Community Center. Contact Barbara
O’Sullivan

Wednesday, July 11th: Combo Birthday/Meeting at the Artist’s studio and park -
Marilyn Johnson, Sylvia Hamblin and Lorraine Mumm are our coordinators. See

attached flyer. Birthday celebrators are Barbara Thomas, Carole McNamara, Jan
Slominski, Judy Jackson, Marilu Blau, Sue Granno and Teri Munyon.



